NMRT Board Member Progress Report

1. Office Name: 
Student and Student Chapter Outreach Committee
2. Office Term (Date: Ex. 2005-2006):
2015-16
3. What kind of interaction have you had with your committees thus far this year? What support have you been able to provide them?
The SASCO committee has been communicating regularly by email. I tried to set up a synchronous meeting for January to check in with everyone and be able to have a more natural conversation, but there wasn’t a time when everyone could meet. Email communication seems to be working fine. 

In order to keep students informed throughout the year of various NMRT activities, awards, scholarship, resources, etc., we established liaison relationships with ALA student chapters. Each committee member was assigned several student chapters to be liaison to, contacted the chapter presidents, and updated our list of contact information. We maintained communication with the student chapters by sending relevant NMRT announcements at about monthly intervals, and asking that they share the information with students in their LIS programs.

We collaborated with the Membership, Promotion, Diversity, and Recruitment Committee to plan a program for NMRT’s Membership, Networking, and Committee Interest Meeting at ALA Midwinter. Committee members contributed ideas for designing the program, and the chair recruited panelists and facilitated the event in person. 

I have reviewed the committee’s web page and handbook page, and sent updates to the appropriate people. I have entered all of our announcements to student chapters on the SASCO Blog (nmrtsasco.wordpress.com), which was passed down from the previous chairs. I haven’t advertised the blog because I think there could be confusion with the NMRT Notes Blog, but am maintaining it in case future iterations of the SASCO Committee want to take advantage of the blog format.

4. What would you still like to accomplish in your office before the end of your term? 
In order to “develop and maintain a network of individuals able to promote ALA and NMRT,” we will now focus on updating the NMRT Speaker’s Pool. The goals for the Speaker’s Pool are to 1) contact those currently listed to update their information, 2) recruit more people who would be willing to promote NMRT and add them to the list, and 3) promote the Speaker’s Pool to ALA student chapters.

Per conversations during the board meeting at ALA Midwinter, we began asking student chapters if they would like to receive NMRT promotional materials to share at local conferences. So far we have received one request for 200 brochures. 

SASCO will also be collaborating with the Endnotes Committee on a special student issue of Endnotes. This will likely carry over into next year, and for now will probably be a matter of beginning to advertise the student issue to ALA student chapters.

We’ll continue to document questions and feedback received from students and student chapters throughout the year, in an attempt to contribute to future recruitment and outreach efforts.
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